Minutes of the Whitchurch Canonicorum Village Parish Meeting held at the Village Hall

on Tuesday 3rd May 2016 at 19.00

1 The meeting was attended by Cllrs Joyce, Peck, Johnson, Creed Castle and Bailey and five residents.

2 Cllr Joyce was elected to chair the meeting. Cllr Peck was elected as Secretary.

3 Apologies were received from Cllr Vaughan and Mr and Mrs Newman.

4 The minutes of last year's meeting were read and approved.

5 Mr Gollop raised the issue of the introduction of a unitary authority in West Dorset and argued that without consultation or public involvement this was undemocratic. Mr Christopher said the Government supported these initiatives and cited Wiltshire as an example and added that not everyone was in favour. Mr Gollop commented that it was being brought in by the back door. IT WAS AGREED TO BRING THIS UP FOR DISCUSSION BY THE PARISH COUNCIL.

6 No matters arising.

7 Cllr Joyce gave an overview of neighbourhood planning and confirmed that CVPC will be sending out a questionnaire to residents to gauge opinion on future development in the parish. The importance of canvassing the views locally was stressed. There was a discussion of defined development boundaries and the protection these and conservation area status confers. Mr Gollop said he thought that the Parish Council cannot lead the process. Cllr Peck said she thought that the Parish Council can initiate and steer but should not be the majority voice. CVPC TO CLARIFY.

Mr Gollop went on to say that a NDP must conform to the Local Plan which in West Dorset is currently under review so questioned how one could consider proceeding with a NDP. He went on to explain how failure of WDDC to identify an adequate land bank has left all areas at risk from predatory developers. CCPC TO RAISE THIS WITH WDDC.

Cllr Bailey said that grants are available to help with cost of producing a NDP. It was pointed out that this will not go far and certainly not cover the cost of the local referendum that is required before any plan can be adopted. Questions were also raised about how legally binding nature the final document was. Cllr Joyce confirmed that public meetings are planned.

8 There has been no progress on SFB. Mr Clausner and Mr Gollop confirmed that it is 11 months since the meeting with Oliver Letwin during which he confirmed that there would be a green box in the village. It was reported that the take up of SFB in Ryall has been poor. The view is that we are subject to an inadequate service CVPC TO CONTACT OLIVER LETWIN AGAIN AND PRESS FOR ACTION.

9 Hopes for a second pedestrian crossing in Morcombelake and the proposed changes to speed limits on A35 were reported. There is a public meeting to discuss Chideock's traffic problems is to be held in Chideock Village Hall on Friday May 27th at 19.00. Changes there will impact communities along the whole stretch of road so it was thought this might be of interest to residents in Whitchurch too. Mr Clausner suggested that as well as the limit being set too high in places, the frequent changes to speed limits along the stretch between Bridport and Raymond's Hill is intrinsically dangerous. CVPC TO SUGGEST CONSISTENCY.

Problems of heavy traffic through Chideock and the gridlock that follows A35 road closures was discussed and the idea of a one-way route through the Vale in emergencies was suggested.

10 Cllr Peck reported on the Finger Post restoration project which is proceeding very slowly and Mr Clausner has generously offered to help with the project.

11 Cllr Joyce reported on the replacement of the council run weekly bus service in the Vale by a charity run operation. Cllr Joyce will be publicising the service and commented on its impact on rural isolation. Mr Christopher agreed with Mr Gollop that the way in which the decision to axe certain bus services was reached would not bear scrutiny and regretted the decline that had lead to the loss of the village shop and post office in Whitchurch and the fact that people will now have to work so much longer before being able to claim their pensions.

12 Cllr announced that there are two vacancies on the Parish Council. There was a discussion about how to get people involved. Mrs. Christopher spoke of the reluctance of people to speak at meetings and the perceived defensiveness of councillors and their lack of respect for differing views. Cllr Joyce said that councillors can be contacted outside of meetings and Cllr Peck reminded the meeting that she and Mr Gollop used to hold monthly surgeries. COULD WE RE-INTRODUCE THEM? CLLR PECK WONDERED IF CHANGING THE LAY OUT OF THE CHAMBER MIGHT HELP.

Cllr Joyce explained how repairs to the culvert outside the Church are progressing and views about how this area might be improved will be sought. She announced a bring and share event at the village hall at 15.00 on 11th June to celebrate the Queen's birthday.

Meeting was closed at 20.25.

